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Agenda

1. Welcome

Apologies

Adoption of Minutes of the meeting of previous AGM held on 21 March 2020

Motion to Affiliate

Adoption of Club By-laws

President’s Report

Treasurer’s Report

2020/21 Committee disbanded

9. Committee Positions — Nominations & Election for 2020/21

10. Volunteer Positions — Nominations & Election for 2020/21

11. Nomination for Distinguished Membership

12. Presentations
* Team Presentations — Players’ Player and Coaches’ Awards presented by team coaches
* Peter Bemrose Trophy — Coach of the Year, presented by Mark Gibson, 19/20 winner
Paul Harradine Trophy — Player of the Year, presented by Ryan Iggo, 19/20 winner

Tom O’Connell Trophy — Club Person of the Year, presented by Guy Holley, 19/20 winner

13. Presentation to David Gledhill, out-going Club President

14. Close
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Sponsors

Manly Seasiders Baseball Club would like to formally thank the following firms and organisations for the
generous support during the 2020/21 season. Without your generosity, we would not be able to provide
the high standard of equipment, safety and facilities to our members.

AL LY 14 Freshwater

@ lgOWlah-"L SN DISPLAY Community Bank® Branch

AHEEY SOLUTIONS
\v’ ) Bendigo Bank

e N

ALLSPORTSAPPAREL
For The Love of The Game

Manly Seasiders Baseball Club would like to thank all of our sponsors
for the wonderful support of the 2020/21 season.

We would encourage all players, parents and friends to continue to
support the generous firms and organisations who support our Club.
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Manly Seasiders Committee 2020/21

President

David Gledhill

Vice President Opens

Aaron Gunning

Vice President Live Ball

Gavin Cupp

Vice President T-Ball & Zooka

Brendan Donnelley

Secretary

Nicole Schipp

Treasurer

Guy Holley

Committee Member #1

Mark Gibson

Committee Member #2

Ruth Richter

Committee Member #3

Jo Cunningham (leave of absence due to family
commitments)

Manly Seasiders Volunteers 2020/21

Registrar

Ruth Richter

Canteen Co-ordinator

Paul Gunning

Gear Steward — Equipment

Paul Gunning

Gear Steward — Uniforms

Sharon Morris

League Delegate

David Gledhill

Grounds Steward #1

Sharon Morris

Grounds Steward #2

Paul Lidgard

Grounds Steward #3

David Gledhill

Manager’s Co-ordinator

Gary Highland

Coach’s Co-ordinator

Vacant

Umpire’s Co-ordinator

Brian Joyce

Newsletter Publisher

David Gledhill

Child Protection Officer

Tara Egan

WHAS Co-ordinator

Vacant

Member Protection Information Officer

Jacqueline Rota

Website Administrator

Nicole Schipp

Social Media Co-ordinator

Greg Barnes

March 2021
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CALL FOR VOLUNTEERS
FOR 2021/22 SEASON
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As you can see from the above list, there are people in the Club who are filling multiple volunteer
positions just to make sure the Club keeps going and the kids can get on the diamond each week and have
fun playing baseball. Along with these people we have a fantastic group of volunteer Coaches and
Managers who give up their time solely to help the kids.

This season a number of our Committee Members and volunteers are retiring from their duties. We
need new Club members to offer to help in the roles which will be left vacant. Volunteering is fun and
you can really make a difference to the Club and the kids.

You don’t need to have a baseball background, just enthusiasm and a goal to get as many kids out on a
diamond and having fun as possible.

Volunteering doesn’t need to be a big time commitment, it might just be % hour here and there during
the season. Assistance is always appreciated no matter how big or small.

If you would like to help the Seasiders continue to provide a fantastic, fun and safe sporting environment
for the kids next season, please contact Nicole Schipp at secretary@seasiders.com.au

Volunteering is rewarding

Volunteering also has many amazing benefits aside from improving your
social life. Volunteering helps to keep you healthy, physically and
mentally. 1t helps to combat stress and anxiety, and also helps in fighting
depression. Furthermore, the greatest reward to mast people is the
feeling of fulfilment and accomplishment that they get from helping

others.
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AGM Minutes 21 March 2020

MANLY SEASIDERS BASEBALL CLUB INC.
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting

Held on Saturday 21 March 2020 at 10am

John Fisher Park - Abbott Road, North Curl Curl via Facebook due to COVID-19 Restrictions

Meeting Opened:

Present:

Item 1: Welcome

Apologies

Minutes

Motion to Affiliate

Club By Laws

President’s Report

Treasurers Report

Committee Elections

Item 9: Volunteer Elections

March 2021

The AGM was declared open by Ruth Richter via Facbook at approx.
10am

Attendance was recorded in the comments on Facebook

The meeting was opened and attendees welcomed on Facebook which
included a Welcome to Country.

No apologies noted

Minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting held on 23 March, 2019
were adopted as a true record. Proposed by Rosemary Pearson and
seconded by Paul Lidgard.

Motion to affiliate with MWDBA for 2020/21. Proposed by Shane Joyce
and seconded by Ruth Richter.

The Club By-Laws were adopted for the next season. Proposed by
Melanie Nunn and seconded by Carly Clarke.

David Gledhill posted his President’s report on Facebook and commented
on the highlights. The full report can be read in the AGM booklet.

Guy Holley and Ruth Richter posted the Treasurer’s Report on Facebook.
The full version was in the printed AGM Booklet.

The following people have nominated for positions:

VP Live Ball - Mark Gibson, seconded by Donna Armstrong
Secretary: Nicole Schipp, seconded by Melanie Nunn
Committee 1: Ruth Richter, seconded by Nick Richter
Committee 2: Brendan Donnelly, seconded by Gary Highland
Committee 3: Jo Cunningham, seconded by Gary Highland
VP: Opens: Aaron Gunning, seconded by David Gledhill
Nominations in writing for Volunteer/Non-Voting Roles:

Ruth Richter — Registrar, seconded by Nick Richter

Donna Armstrong — Social & Events, seconded by Mark Gibson
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Item 10: Team Awards Winners were announced by video via Facebook by David Gledhill and

posted on Facebook, Team Managers collected the players trophies and

distributed these.

Team

Players’ Player

Coach’s Award

U8 Kites

Sean Bailey

Miles Cervantes

U9 Pumas

Lenny West

Sonny Gibson

U9 Bees

Libby Highland

Liz Snodgrass

Zooka Wildcats

Sam Cannon

Toby Morse

Zooka Cougars

Owen Thwaites

Matty Brown

LL Minor Leopards

Jack Day

Kian Salameh

LL Minor Lions

Harrison Murphy

Ollie Nunn

LL Minor Condors

Lawson Tyrell

Alex Clarke

LL Major Falcons

Kaden Cupp & Hudson
Carberry

Oscar Carberry

LL Major Jaguars

Zander Highland

Sienna Gledhill

JL Panthers

Dan Mills

Kane Flew

JLTigers

Luke Donaghey

Zac Morris

JL Hornets

Will Braund

Oliver Beck

SL Tassie Tigers

Jordan Nicholson

Jordan Nicholson

Individual Awards

David Gledhill presented the games award trophies for those players who

have played 150+ games, the 200 game caps to Tom Gledhill, Jared
Cupp, Zac Morris and Jared Burland, and 250 game jacket to Ryan Iggo.

The games award trophies for each team were then given out by the Team

Coaches/Managers to each player.

Item 11: Club Presentations: -

Distinguished Service

Life Membership

Club Person of the Year

(Tom O’Connell Trophy)

Coach of the Year

Paul Harradine Award

Meeting Closed:

March 2021

No recipients this year

Life Membership was presented to David Gledhill

Guy Holley
Mark Gibson

Ryan Iggo
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President’s Report 2020/21

This brings to a close in what was a season that was influenced by mostly external events. We were given
a shortened calendar to work with, the weather was challenging for game days and training and we had a
COVID lockdown. Here’s hoping for a more normal season in 2021/22.

| would like to thank the committee this year for the work put in, especially prior to the season starting.
The effort paid off with another year of increased registrations and | believe that this is the start of things
to come. We have fresh energy coming on board to take the club onward and upward. When you take
into account all our players in juniors and the multiple teams we have in Minor League divisions, we are
nearing 250 members. | believe we can reach 300 in the next couple of years with this steady and
consistent growth.

The committee this year was Secretary Nicole, Treasurer Guy, VP’s Mark, Gav and Aaron as well as
Brendan, Ruth and Jo.

The club is only as strong as the volunteers that help out and I'd like to recognise some people who really
make a difference to the way our diamonds are presented each week.

Sharon Morris sets up the fields every Saturday morning, whether it is in the rain/heavy dew or with a
hangover. Sharon is there every week making sure the diamonds are ready to go for play on a Saturday.
Sharon is also the Uniform Coordinator.

Paul Lidgard has made sure the lines on game day are the straightest you have ever seen. Thanks Paul and
your team. Dean Murphy and Scott Becker also work hard with Paul in all conditions.

| really want to thank all our coaches for the work put into your team throughout the season and special
thanks goes to a number of Junior players that have stepped up to coach this year. Thanks go to Jordan for
coaching the Snow Leopards, Eric for coaching the Lynxes and to Zac and Dan for coaching the Owls. The
club really appreciates the time you have put into coaching our juniors.

Thank you to all the other parent volunteers that keep each team kicking over in their own way. These
include - managers, assistant coaches, scorers, pitch counters and umpires.

Over the last 12 months, Ruth Richter (also our Registrar) and Jaqui Rota have been working on a new
child protection policy for the MSBC. This document with its related links and contacts will be available on
the Seasiders website over the next few weeks (or earlier if we can get a website volunteer). This is a very
current and thorough document and thank you both for the work put into it.

We have also started on the designs and negotiations with the Council for the upgrading of the grounds at
John Fisher and the installation of batting cages. There is a subcommittee involved but it also needs help
to get it moving a bit faster as we are at the point of getting quotes and then in search of grant funding.
Thanks to Dwayne, Brendan, Paul L, Gav and Mark G for their time on this.

| am stepping down from the President role this year. It been an honour to lead this traditional local
baseball club that | played for as a junior a long, long time ago and still play for now. I'd like to thank all of
the Seasiders families for their support during my time as President and | look forward to supporting our
next President in taking the club forward.
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Finally, | would like to thank my family for putting up with all the baseball stuff that has taken over our
lives over the last six or more years. | might get time to do some of those things around the house now

and get back in the water for a surf.

David Gledhill

President
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Treasurer’s Report 2020/21

Following this report are the financial statements for the year ending 28" February 2021.

As of 28™ February 2021, the club had net funds of $70,947.45 which is $12,333.46 more than last year
and includes allotted funds of $35,000 to the building fund.

As usual, the total assets represents cash funds and does not take into account the other assets owned by
the club including equipment, uniform inventory, and team kits and other physical assets such as the BBQ,
signage, maintenance gear etc which are not recorded on the balance sheet, as they have been expensed

on acquisition.

Despite the disrupted season, the canteen continued to make a solid contribution to the club. The figures
include the last 2 weeks of the finals last season. | would like to thank the Gunnings for the smooth
running of the canteen, and everyone in the club who makes it a bit of a social hub after the games.

Part of the growth in club assets is also for cyclical reasons. We did not make any major equipment
purchases this year having in recent years bought amongst other things the pitching machine, L nets, new
line marking machine and BBQ. We also spent less on uniform inventory.

Thankfully, the registration system processed the Active Kids vouchers directly this year, which despite a
few glitches seemed to work smoothly for most people and was a lot less work for the club.

I would like to thank our sponsors, Balgowlah RSL, Display Solutions, Bendigo Bank Freshwater, Artifex
Interiors, All Sports Apparel, and Chubbs. Your support is much appreciated. The Chubbs Player of the
Match vouchers have been keenly sought after.

I would also like to thank my fellow Committee members, and all the parents who have helped their team
or the club in some capacity during the year.

| hope everyone had a great season and hope to see everyone again next year.

Guy Holley
Treasurer
19 March 2021
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Current Assets
Bendigo Bank
Bendigo Bank Term Deposit
Cash on Hand
Accounts Receivable
Total Current Assets

Current Liabilities

Accounts Payable
Total Current Liabilities

TOTAL ASSETS

March 2021

Manly Seasiders Baseball Club Inc.
Balance Sheet
As of February 28, 2021

Feb 28, 2021

44,551.08
35,000.00
811.10

Feb 29, 2020

21,712.15
35,000.00
2,573.47
150.00

80,362.18

9,414.73

59,435.62

821.63

9,414.73

821.63

70,947.45

58,613.99

2020/21 ANNUAL REPORT
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Manly Seasiders Baseball Club Inc.
Profit / Loss
Year Ending 28 February 2021
2021
INCOME
Canteen
Canteen Income 14,945.25 19,039.10
Purchases (7,795.19) (11,740.79)
Total Canteen Profit 7,150.06 7,298.31
Fund Raising Activities
Photo Commission (Net) 460.00 -
Bunnings BBQ - 909.25
Total Fund Raising Activities 909.25 909.25
Registration Fees 35,445.00 22,091.00
Sponsors 985.00 1,000.00
Sale of Clothing 7,763.90 8,018.01
Interest Received 771.22 575.00
TOTAL INCOME 52,575.18 39,891.57

EXPENSES
Equipment
Uniforms 9,535.76 17,686.15
Equipment 6,400.97 10,489.55
Banners/Adv. for Registration 474.00 129.60
New BBQ - 1,860.00
Total Equipment 16,410.73 30,165.30
Administration
Affiliation 18,301.10 7,615.06
Other Administration 1,862.90 1,375.05
Total Administration 20,164.00 8,990.11
Encouragement
Medals & Trophies 2,846.99 2,759.56
Total Encouragement 2,846.99 2,759.56
Development
Coaching/Umpiring Courses 70.00 210.00
Gala Days 750.00 126.00
Total Development 820.00 336.00
TOTAL EXPENSES 40,241.72 42,250.97

SURPLUS (DEFICIT) FOR THE YEAR 12,333.46 (2,359.40)
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Team Reports

Bees
U8 Teeball

Coach Jesse Casellini

Manager Lisa Leven

Y 149

» SO I A

RO SEASIDZRY Under 8 T Ball Bees
Gt

The Bees started out our year with very little experience and improved tremendously from week to week.
It was amazing to watch each individual player focus on the skills they needed to improve upon and with
the help of all the parents we were able to put together a great season. This team displayed a never-
ending positive attitude and competitive spirit in good weather, bad weather, home games, away games,
and everything in between. It was so much fun to watch them cheer each other on and focus on some of
the smaller aspects of the game like getting outs, hitting line drives and running hard.

Jack’s batting and throwing got better and better with each practice to the point where he was making
great throws from the pitcher’s mound to first base during the second half of the season. Jack put
everything he had into his swings at the plate.

Grace’s experience from playing last year allowed us to get a great start. She was familiar with much of
the game and always cheered on her teammates. Grace’s speed on the base paths set a great example for
our team and her solid contact with the ball when she was at the plate led to some big hits.

Tobi was our jack of all trades this year. Tobi was always willing to play any position and was comfortable
fielding and making throws to first base. Our team could always count on Tobi to make a great play when
we needed one.

Poppy was our team’s big hitter. Her athletic ability was visible from the first time she threw a ball and
improved upon the nuances of the game as the season progressed to the point where we had to warn
other coaches each time she was up to bat.

Desi was a joy to watch in the field. His big performance came late in the season when he made five
successful throws in a row from third base to first base.

Emily always showed up to training and games with a smile on her face. She improved leaps and bounds

from the left side of the plate as our team’s only left-handed hitter. Her willingness and desire to succeed
in the field at first base late in the season was a testament to her hard work.
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Enzo’s experience playing baseball allowed him to get off to a fast start this season with some big hits in
the early games. We could always count on Enzo to bring a fiery spirit, competitive edge, and flashy cleats
to every game.

Rocco - as one of our older players we could always count on Rocco’s leadership on the field. Often
excelling at first base and pitcher, Rocco helped our team secure many outs on the defensive side. Rocco’s
growth as a hitter was obvious to everyone and his “moon shots” and slides into home plate like a
member of The Sandlot were highlights of the season for everyone.

Beth was such a focused player and her desire to succeed could be seen each time she threw a ball or
stepped up to the plate. She was always a great listener and was extremely coachable.

Paige always had a great attitude and a smile on her face. Paige put together a solid season with some
great hits and speed on the base paths and will do very well in future seasons.

A big thank you goes out to all of our parents this year, especially Lisa Leven who stepped up as our
team’s manager. This was such a fun experience for me as the coach and | really appreciate each player’s
efforts all season long.

Go Bees!!!!

Jesse Casellini
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(=
U8 Teeball

Coach Darren Clarkin

Manager Tony Sanchez

) - 3 N N 4
TN - Under 8 T Balll Kites

The Kites had a great year given everything going on around us with COVID and all this past season. The
team itself had a few players who had played previous organized Tee Ball, but for the majority of the team
this was their first year of playing organized ball. It was so pleasing to see the week-to-week
improvements of the team and each individual player along the way. We really decided early on to have a
continued focus on the fundamentals in games & at training: throwing, fielding (& throwing to 1st) &
Batting. All of that of course while having fun with their mates & enjoying the competition. | had great
support from our Assistant Coach in Tim Stefl & Manager Tony Sanchez, along with great engagement
from the parents to make it an enjoyable season. This team took guidance well, showed a positive attitude
/ competitive spirit through the entire season and was transformational seeing the skill level evolve from
the new players and those that were back for another season. | hope they will all look back on the season
with good memories and pick up their gloves / bats next year.

Noah being the most experienced player on the team was a great role model for the other boys to look up
too. His skills continue to improve in fielding, throwing & excels with bat in his hand. He always took a big
swing every time up & equally enjoyed the time with his mates.

Augie picked up the fundamentals very fast and showed immediate skill improvement early on and
continued to develop throughout the season. Augie is very coachable and takes instruction well. His
improvement in hitting was a standout this year for him and showed real power especially with that new
bat.

Eli was back for his 2nd season and continued to show steady development in skills from last year. Most
notably was his catching / fielding & throwing that all really came together this year. Always had a smile
on his face and was a great help to Coach, Dad.

Harry introduced himself passionately to me as ALL Star Harry at the beginning of season. Harry loves ball
and it showed at training and all the games. A great teammate & showed steady skill improvement. His
hitting continued to excel and showed great speed on the bases.

March 2021 2020/21 ANNUAL REPORT Page 16 of 46




Logan was a joy to watch in the field & to coach. He showed some real power with the bat in his hands. He
showed continued improvement with fielding and throwing which were the standouts for him this
season.

Max in his first year of TBALL showed how attitude & practice can bring out rapid improvements. His skills
across the entire game improved. In many ways a natural sportsman with plenty of speed. The area that |

think | would call out is his catching. While still more work to do here, the change within the season were

dramatic.

Harper was a pleasure to work with and always had a smile on his face. His skills like the rest of the team
improved across the board with every outing. A great teammate, his biggest improvement area was his
hitting followed by his speed on the bases that he demonstrated weekly.

Will - was such a pleasure to coach and although he didn't get to complete the full season showed some
real skills development. Feilding was probably the area that | would call out from an improvement area
that Will showed real upskill in.

Hayden - this is the 2nd year | had the opportunity to see Hayden develop & grow. His skills have really
improved nicely with continued focus. Hayden really likes hitting and showed some real power at practice
& in games when he put it all together. With that said, | would say the biggest area that really improved
was fielding & throwing which was great to see.

Luke was a pleasure to coach and showed huge growth in his game over the season. He put in extra time
outside of practise & games to work on his skills. He also got a new bat and was a real slugger by the end
of the season. His throwing and catching showed continued improvement

A big thank you again for all the support to make it a great year!: Tim for Coaching, Tony for Managing &
ALL the parents support through the season. This was my first year as Coach, and it was &
enjoyable rewarding experience for me personally.

Well Done Kites on a great season!!!!

Coach Darren
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Fire Ants
U9 Teeball

Coach John Richmond

Manager Samantha Edmunds

The Fire Ants had a terrific season. For the vast majority of players, it was the first-time playing T-ball so
the learning curve was steep. By the end of the season all players were hitting confidently. The fielding
developed slowly, but by the last 2 games, the teamwork on the field came together, and the awareness
of the game lifted. Importantly, all the kids really enjoyed playing and individually developed confidence,
skills and love of the game. Every single child was an absolute pleasure to coach.

Eli was a dedicated player who developed greatly over the season. He developed a great read over the
game, has strong natural ability.

Flynn started the season tentatively, but found a great rhythm in both batting and fielding. He always had
a great attitude. His confidence and skills built greatly over the season.

Fox has great natural talent. He had a positive attitude to training and his team mates, and gave his all
during the games.

Frankie has among the greatest levels of focus in the team, and she developed strong game awareness.
She is a terrific sport, with great natural ability.

Jayden always put in a huge effort, and was always super smiley. He also found a great rhythm in both
batting and fielding during the season, and was a valuable team mate.

Lawson started the season with a good level of skills, which improved further during the season. He is a
consistent quiet achiever, who has a great understanding of the game.

Leo has tremendous natural ability, and a great attitude to his team mates and the game. He was the

biggest batter in the team, and one of the biggest batters in the competition. His fielding is also
exceptional. He won the “Players Choice” award.
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Luke started the season tentatively, and needed nurturing to build his skills and confidence. By the end of
the season, he connected well with the game. He enjoyed being with his team mates and making a
contribution.

Saxon has a great positive attitude, and remained focused during the entire season. He is always smiley
and focused on developing his skills.

John Richmond
Coach
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Owls

Zooka

Coach Zac Morris & Daniel Mills

Manager Catherine Denney

CRLY SEASIDERS
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Coaching the Owils this year was a great learning experience for Zac and |, as it was our first year as
coaches. We learned what worked well and what didn’t for the team.

Although the Owls did not win every game this season, we are very proud that each and every player was
able to improve on their skills throughout the year and become a better baseball player each and every
week.

Zooka is a big step up from Tee Ball, and our team did an excellent job of adjusting to the machine over
the course of the season. Almost all of the players struggled to make contact at the beginning, however
towards the end each player was hitting every ball that came at them.

The team’s fielding also improved dramatically, with each player learning which base to throw to in any
scenario, and even understanding advanced plays such as relays from the outfield.

A big thanks to Cat for her organised managing, she was on top of every field change, rain postpone and
game times. We also would like to thank John for helping with training and to all the parents who helped
score each game. We could not have done it without you all.

Congratulations to all of the players in the Owls this year:

Leo is a great batter. Throughout the season, he hit line drives to every part of the field and was a serious
offensive threat. Leo enjoyed playing catcher and improved on his throw-overs to second base. He plays
baseball with 100% effort and is always looking to hone his craft.

Maxx is an incredible athlete. He hits the ball hard, shows off his speed in both the field and running the
bases, and made some excellent diving catches in the outfield. Maxx also has a plus arm, throwing the ball
significantly harder than any player his age. Maxx hustled to every ball and played his hardest every game.
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Sonya was by far the most improved player on the team. This was her first year playing a team sport, and
she started off shy. By the end of the season, Sonya was racking up multiple hits every game, and made
contact with almost every pitch. She always played with a smile on her face and hustled to grab every ball
in the outfield.

Javier was a great listener, and always showed up to train his hardest. He developed as an excellent
catcher over the season and made clutch hits when the team needed him most. Javier was a pleasure to
have on the team, and we hope to see him continue his baseball career.

Kai was a great team player, who made many friends throughout the season. He would often volunteer to
try new positions, such as catcher. Kai’s batting confidence improved drastically over the course of the
season and by the end, he would consistently hit the ball hard.

Oscar was a great leader on the team, demonstrating his advanced batting technique. As the season went
on, Oscar began to hit consistently, getting multiple hits every game towards the end. He was a great
catcher for the team and played with effort every game.

Kalani had a very powerful swing, hitting line drives all over the field. Kalani is an experienced baseball
player who showed off her excellent speed running the bases and was exceptional at shortstop and
outfield.

Mia was a confident hitter every time she stepped up to the plate. She had advanced baseball knowledge
in the field and knew where to throw the ball every time. Mia was a vital asset to the team and led by
example on defence.

Harrison always turned up with a smile on his face and a positive attitude to play baseball. He often raised
his hand to try new positions, and he made strong friendships with everyone on the team.

Aidan is a very powerful hitter and did very well playing up an age group. He always showed up to training

and games ready to learn, and to improve his game. His wonderful season was topped off with an
awesome home run!

We had a great season this year and hope to see all the players suiting up for the Seasiders next year in
either Zooka or Live Pitch. Great season Owls!

Daniel Mills and Zac Morris
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Pumas

Zooka

Coach Mark Gibson

Manager Stephanie Lidbury
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Lithe League Zooka Pumas

CGRNLY SEASIDERS
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Zooka Pumas!
Wow - What a season (so far).

At time of writing, The Seasiders Pumas are sitting in 2nd place on the table and with a forthcoming finals
series ahead of us. At the end of a long and disrupted season, our focus on fun, friendship and
development never shifted.

Last season we finished as runners up of Under 9 Tee-ball, and this year, as we graduated to Zooka, we
absolutely hit the ground running. With 3 great, new off-season recruits, we all worked hard to learn new
skills, fine tune existing skills, and work together as a respectful group of young men to do their very best
in every inning.

As they progress through the baseball pathway, the broad range of “baseball skills” have developed for
them at different paces - as expected. However, what surprised me most was the collective development
as a “team” of respectful, proud, and competitive young men that has been consistent and
noteworthy.....which is why I’'m noting it. The maturity, dedication, and intensity that they apply
themselves to self-development at training, along with the game time execution of these growing abilities
is a joy to watch, and a testament to each and every one of them.

We have always had an embarrassment of riches in the shape of Parents eager to help, and | want to
thank them all for their time support and assistance. It’s a big responsibility; being entrusted to coach
someone else’s child, and with this group of Parents, I've felt positively supported, and offered help
wherever needed.

Thanks to Steph for keeping us all up to speed with managing the team. It’s without doubt the toughest
job on the team and we all appreciate everything she does to make our lives easier — especially recruiting
our umpire (AKA your husband!). Massive thanks to Chris for officially/finally becoming Assistant coach,
and helping the kids incredibly this season. Too many other parents to name, as pretty much all of them
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are involved at training and/or games! To name a few, Chris, Kyle, Sarah, Kieran, Scotto, Nick, Daniel etc,
etc: Massive thanks!

An extra special THANK YOU to our official bat boy, Sam, who rocks up and helps his big brother’s team
each week (unless he’s eating a bacon/egg roll, or at basketball, etc). The biggest smile on the dugout, and
he even offered to quit basketball to continue his role next season!! Thanks mate — it takes a village

At the start of every season, we measure “success” within our group as simply as:

* Have fun

*Try hard

* Be respectful

* Come back next year

| can confidently say that this season was a resounding success, and | have been privileged to have been
along for the ride, and enjoy watching these guys fall in love with baseball!

Thanks for having me,

Coach Mark
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Wildcats
Zooka

Coach Brendan Donnelly

Manager
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| sit here wondering how to start this write up and figure the best way is treating the season as nine
innings...

The first inning - We send 11 batters up to the plate, six returning Wildcats and the remaining five brand
new had never seen a Zooka machine and a few that had never thrown a baseball. There are a few tears
as we learn there’s many ways to get out in baseball.

Second to fourth innings - We start to understand the game a little better, we even get our first win but
there’s a long way to go.

Fifth and sixth innings - Things are starting to work, the repetition in our warm up drills begin to make
sense, the friendships in the dugout start to bond the team together. There are smiles on the faces even if
there’s still a few tears every now and then.

Seventh inning - “Take me out to the ball game” - things are heating up but so is the weather. Training on
a Friday afternoon in the heat is hard but we’re having fun and mixing the wins with the loses. New drills
and new skills develop, we even start to talk like baseballers.

Eighth inning - That extra hot dog at the seventh inning stretch did us in, returning after the long
Christmas break to play our two worst games of the season. But we looked at the positives held our heads
high then had some sliding practice in the mud.

Ninth inning - The two final games of the season - by now we are a well-oiled unit, we stick together in the

dugout and cheer each other on at every bat. We made some amazing plays in the field and if we struck

out, we refocused, went back out there and delivered some of the best hitting of the season. We won the
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two final games 12-2 and 8-0! And let’s not forget the epic kids’ vis parents’ game, that was a walk-off
home run!

Congratulations Wildcats on a season of learning and progression, every single player improved week on
week, gaining new skills, strengths and confidence, they learnt resilience and teamwork.

A big thank you to all the parents for your support, getting kids to fields and helping at training. Special
mention to Adam our scorer, Adrian the team umpire, Ben, Petra and Rob for regular assistance at
training and games.

A quick note on the coach’s award... Choosing the recipient was extremely hard, every single one of our
players earned it this year for different reasons, they all showed so much personal improvement and
bonded as a team. | wish we could have handed out 11 but we could only pick one.

Brendan and Richard

Aengus - Players Player Award: A coach loves a player that listens, takes direction, puts in the effort and
continues to improve each week, Aengus does all this in spades. He doesn’t say much but he lets his bat
do the talking having the highest on base percentage in the team. Aengus could have easily won the
coaches award but his team mates also recognised his efforts, so congratulations Aengus on the Wildcats
Players Player Award!

Jet - Coaches Award: Jet was brand new to baseball this season, having only thrown a ball around with the
neighbouring kids on the street it was time to get serious and put on a uniform. Jet’s the youngest player
on the team but he came ready to learn. He took great direction, was enthusiastic and improved each
week, he’s reliable in the batter’s box, he showed focus at training and readied himself with each pitch
when fielding. He continued to work on his throwing which became stronger and more accurate. Stick
with it and Jet and you will be a force for the Seasiders in years to come. Congratulations Jet!

Obe was new to the Wildcats from tee-ball, she brought great enthusiasm and always had a smile on her
face, ready to listen and learn. Obe loves playing first base and is quite comfortable there but when the
opportunity came to have a go at catcher she was eager to learn the new position and showed no fear.
Obe’s batting improved in leaps and bounds from being a contact hitter to hitting with power.
Congratulations Obe.

Liv was a great addition to the team, she has real enthusiasm for the game, eager to learn and takes
instruction well. Liv had never faced a Zooka machine until her first at bat during her first game but she
got on top of her nerves and trained hard, her batting improved throughout the season. Liv is very
confident in the field and reads the ball off the bat well, her skills improved each week and she made
some great plays. Great stuff Liv.

Flynn had a fantastic season; his baseball knowledge has really improved with lots of healthy discussion
about the rules and umpires calls! It’s great to see him starting to focus his energy into training and the
games as well as rev up his friends on the field. Flynn delivered some big clutch hits most weeks and made
some outstanding plays on the field, Flynn is one of our most reliable batters and fielders. Congratulations
on a top season Flynn.

Cooper has really started to turn into a strong player, demonstrating speed around the bases and a strong

throwing arm. Coops has also started to mature this season by showing how he can compose himself after

a strike out, come back and refocus to deliver some really big hits, well done Coops. Keep up your
throwing accuracy and technique drills and | think you’ll be a star pitcher in the future.
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Isaac was new to baseball, he’s a naturally talented athlete who hit a stand-up double in his first at bat.
Isaac had a few learning curves discovering that things don’t always go your way in baseball but he
learned you always get another chance and he took advantage of those. Isaac showed great enthusiasm to
learn and have a go at each position including catcher. Congratulations on a really strong first season,
watch out for Isaac in years to come.

Dougie - An old team mate of mine was nicknamed “Mister Clean” because he was anything but clean,
always covered in dust because he dived for any ball in and out of reach. Dougie reminds me of Mr Clean,
if he’s got a chance of stopping a ball, he’ll put his body on the line in the field and especially behind the
plate. Dougie is really starting to develop into a great little catcher. Great work Dougie.

Alex AKA Mr Reliable, if you’re looking for a sure pair of hands on the field, behind the plate or in the
batter’s box Alex is your man, but he’s not a free agent, we’ve secured a long-term contract! Alex had
Another strong season this year, great performance batting, fielding and one of our regular catchers. Well
done Alex a future Manly all-star.

Isla Aspinall was brand new to baseball so we had the opportunity to start everything from scratch -

throwing, catching and batting. Isla always stayed positive and willing to learn, her skills improved each

week, her throwing got stronger, she learned to get behind the ball and her swing improved leaps and
bounds with increased bat speed and strength. Her perseverance paid off with some really solid hits. Keep
up the hard work Isla we hope to see you back next year.

Noah Richmond made the decision to spend a second season in Zooka before moving up to live pitch and
it proved to be the right move. Noah’s confidence grew with each game and his focus at training was
impressive. Compared to last year Noah really began to listen to advice and make the small changes that
saw his batting improve, his timing get better and his confidence in fielding. | was really proud to see
Noah’s progress and congratulations to our only grand slam of the season!
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Lynx

Little League Minor

Coach Eric Deuxberry

Manager Sadie Melov
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The Lynx team this year was a mix of experienced players and players who were completely new to
baseball. It is well known that the hardest season for any baseball player is the step up from Zooka to Live
Pitch. Suddenly with the consistency of the Zooka machine gone, batting becomes very difficult. Add to
this the fact that the kids had to now pitch with accuracy made it a very hard season not only for the new
players but for the experienced players as well.

Full credit must go to the players who chose Live Pitch to be their first introduction to baseball. They all
went very well for their first year. Among the new players, Rocky stood out as one who showed great
improvement as the season progressed. His desire to listen and learn saw him play many positions on the
field, including catcher and at times pitcher. He hit many base hits as well. By seasons end, all the new
players were getting some hits and making some good saves in the field as well. One great catch from
Oscar Brown in the bottom of the last innings with 2 out got us a draw with our arch rivals, the other
Seasiders LL Minor team.

Pitching duties were shared by Owen T, Matty, Oscar S and Charlie. Charlie was late to have a pitch but
when he did, he showed great accuracy and would pitch every game from then on. Rocky, Dash and Oscar
B would also have a pitch throughout the year. Owen T’s preferred position was catcher and he and Rocky
would do most of the catching throughout the year, doing a great job. Axel would do a few innings as well.
Lachlan and Owen Tiller were also players who showed great improvement over the year.

Dash had his moments throughout the year and was a great fielder, be it fielding on base or in the
outfield. He was involved in a few double plays which required a cool head and Dash delivered. His last bat
in the last game saw him hit the best hit | have seen from him in 3 years, a cracking hit into the outfield.
Matty and Charlie would also have similar hits throughout the year.

Thanks to Eric for coaching the boys and Sadie for her managing the team. Plenty of parents helped along
the way as well. Whilst the boys did not have many wins, they were smiling every game which is what it’s

all about. I’'m sure they will be back next year.

Andrew Thwaites
Assistant Coach
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Snow Leopards

Little League Minor

Coach Hamish Longfellow

Manager Jacquita Britton

SRR Little League Minors Snow Leopards
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Lions
Little League Major

Coach Dean Murphy

Manager Donna Gibson
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Well, 2020 will go down as quite a year. We had some moments of glory and we faced some moments
where our opponents got the better of us, but mostly the boys had a great time.

It will be remembered for many things especially the introduction of a group of cricketers to the great
game of baseball and some costly injuries that kept players out for extended periods. This meant some of
our boys had to step into rolls that were completely new for them and they jumped in with full gusto. It
was a good development year with all of the players movement forward in their skills and game
awareness.

New roles on the field for the boys were matched beautifully with first time scoring and bench
management from our parents! Thanks for the dedication from our scorers Tammy and Geata, pitch
counter Karen, for being there in the dugout helping out every week Paul T and Greg (even when your
child wasn’t playing!) Also helping on games days were Glen and Ravi. Donna, thank you for keeping us
all managed.

I would like to thank Assistant Coach Paul for stepping in to run the team when | was away so much
dealing with some family matters. Not only marking up the lines for the club, but setting up training as
well.

Finally, thanks to the boys of the Seasiders Lions for making a summer of baseball so enjoyable for us all
and | hope to see you all again next year.

Thanks
Coach Dean
The Team

Ben — Unfortunately couldn’t make many games for us but was nice to have his big bat when he did

George - For his first year he came on nicely learning quickly and showing great enthusiasm until he
decided to become our full time Bat Man (due to a broken arm!)
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Harley — On the mound he brought some great heat this year leading us off. Shame that he also came off
his bike too often as well keeping him on the sideline!

Harry — Took his catching to a new level this year and ran the bases like a scared rabbit!

Harvey - Brought great energy and determination to be a better play in his first year playing with
confidence in the outfield and infield

Hudson — Bring on the new First baseman! Great to see the position working out well for him

Hugh — Talk about versatile. He jumped into any spot we needed, pitch, catch, in and out field for us this
year

Liam — Battled sore feet to still give a great showing in the catches gear and bring the A game to his hitting
Max — A great arm in the making. Loved having a raw talent to mould!
Oscar — The closer on the mound. Ice cold blood running through his veins

Sam S — He took out the bat and showed that he wanted to slap the ball. Great to see him wanting to
swing hard this year.

Sam T — Pocket rocket for us reliving nicely for us on the mound. Yet another first-year player leaping
ahead with great attitude and commitment.

Toby - Hit, ran and threw harder than ever. A big strong arm to unleash.
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Falcons
Little League Major

Coach Gavin Cupp

Manager Geoff Mooney

" Liltle League Majors Falcons
Welcome to the Falcons team of 2020 and what a crazy past 12 months we have had. It has been a
pleasure & privilege to be a Seasider's coach for another season.

This year we had a diverse team made up of 4 players moving up from minors, 3 players playing their 2nd
year in Majors, and 4 first-time ballplayers.

The Falcons & Lions had a combined training session on Thursday afternoons. Paul, Dean, Geoff, and | ran
structured and in-depth training sessions to help keep all the kids active for the duration. Thank you to
everyone for the great support.

A special thanks to our manager Geoff Mooney a first-time baseball dad. Thanks for an awesome job
keeping everyone informed and getting all of us to our games and the correct fields on time. To everyone
who helped score, pitch count, base coach, and help keep the boys organized in the dough out, Thank
You.

As a coach, it's about everyone having fun, training hard seeing the results on game day. In the first half of
the season, everyone moved around playing various positions and improving their knowledge of the

game. All the boys showed great improvement and understanding. Everyone put an enormous effort into

each training session and all our games.

Ted - outstanding catcher and has the potential to become a good pitcher.
Rhys - A good player who cemented his spot at 1st base and backup pitcher.
Zaine - Hardworking and showed great improvement.

Jake - A great catcher and a player who rises to the occasion.

Kaden - Hardworking and a team player.
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Lewis - You have grown every week. Keep training and the results will follow.

Ben - A natural sportsman, hard-working, and the most improved player.

Oliver - You are a great player that always gives his all at training and on game day.

Bradie - Keep practicing and you will be rewarded.
James - Always focused to learn the great game, keep going.

Christopher - Keep practicing and you will see the results.

A huge thanks to all the boys, | am extremely proud of you all.

See you next season.
Lastly a big thanks to our president for his support throughout the year.
Gavin Cupp

Coach
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Condors
Little League Major

Coach John Kennedy

Manager Michael Atkinson

~ A ) N e %
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The season 2021 for the Condors isn’t going to go down as one of the great seasons in Seasiders history.
We failed to chalk up a win but the majority of the boys really didn’t care about winning (much to the

coaches’ dismay!) and were out there just to have a bit of fun with their teammates.

There were a few shinning lights throughout the season.

Dan was thrown behind the dish midseason and proved to be a real leader of a catcher. A position I'd like
to see how he goes in the higher grades when the time comes.

Kian is such a raw talent and wherever | put him he happily gives it 110%. I’'m looking forward to coaching
him again in the future to see him continue to develop.

Chase started off the season slowly but came home hitting and fielding strongly. He is a very coachable
young man and a pleasure to have in the team.

Well done to all the boys and | look forward to seeing you all out on the diamonds again soon.
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Eagles

Junior League

Coach Simon Egan

Manager Gary Highland

| would use this time to thank the parents and players for this season. It has been wonderful seeing every
single player grow as both people and baseball players. It was fantastic to also see so many of the team
tryout and make the All-Star program. A few getting their first shot at this opportunity. Congratulations!

Every single one of the Seasider Eagle has built this team and here are some of their achievements!

Zander has been an invaluable player for the Eagles this season. He has possibly played all nine positions
this season. Zander’s bright and happy personality is met with diligence and persistence on the field.

Oliver had the best batting average in the team. Which included 3 doubles and 1 home run. Oli loves his
baseball and always gives his best.

Hudson: Our lead-off hitter, over 21 at-bats and 100% stole base average. Hudson’s tenancy with the bat
has been awesome to see, never fearing any pitcher or type of pitch.

Cameron tied for the most runs scored over the season, and has always been very coachable.

Ash lead the slugging for the team with a few homeruns scaring the people that live across the road from
John Fisher. Ash is a quiet leader who other players look up too.

James has led the pitch for our team and | have enjoyed seeing him grow both on and off the field in his
diligence and work ethic.

Oscar: Starting catcher for the team, a player that gets the job done without a fuss. Oscar is the type of
player that every team needs.

Zach has been an amazing utility player for the team, playing catcher, pitcher, 1st base and outfield. He
has worked hard at all of these positions and should be congratulated on being selected for the All-Star

team.

Sienna’s baseball and confidence have grown out of sight this year. Not only has she put up with the boys,
she has often shown them how baseball should be played.
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Max has speed to burn on the field, always on his toes ready to give baseball a red hot go. Max loves to
have a laugh and | look forward to seeing him play in the future.

Thank you also to the large coaching staff for the Eagles this season! Your support and expertise have
been invaluable.

Scott Lander, Graeme O’Donoghue, Brent Joyce, Shane Joyce, Dave Gledhill, and manager Gary Highland.

Kind regards,
Simon Egan
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Hornets

Junior League

Coach David Greer

Manager Guy Holley
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The 2020/2021 season was one filled with much success and enjoyment for the Hornets. Our player group
consisted of a mix of long-time Hornet players along with four very vibrant and athletic new players to the
game.

Prior year’s Hornet teams have been defined by their competitiveness, intensity and success on the field.
This season’s Hornets took on a new approach which was considerably more laid back and fun.
Encouragingly, this change in culture has not impacted our success on the field and as | draft this report
we are delighted and excited to have qualified for the Grand Final in a week’s time. Our opponent in the
Grand Final will be either our sister team, the Seasiders Eagles or the Forest Royals. Both teams have
strong line-ups and we are looking forward to a very challenging and competitive game.

The Coaches Award for this year has been awarded to a long-time Hornets hero, Garrett Schaper. Garrett
is an outstanding athlete who plays a key role for the team as our number two hitter and first baseman.
Over recent years Garrett has been indispensable to the team and its success despite the challenges of
now living well outside of the Manly region. He was the player of the match in our recent semi-final win
with multiple important hits. Well done Garrett.

The Players Player Award once again goes to Will Braund this season. Will was very solid at all parts of the
game with consistent power hitting and finesse pitching. Well done Will.

Of special note this season was our joy at having the Peel family re-join the Hornets. James’ pitching was
outstanding throughout the season and Tim’s contribution as our team’s umpire was greatly appreciated.

I would like to specifically mention how enjoyable it was to have four new players join the Hornets in their
first year of baseball. Sophia, Keira, Chloe and Reilley were a delight to have in the team and it was a
privilege to watch their strong development over the season. | look forward to seeing them advance their
skills further in future years.
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Finally, | would like to express my deep gratitude to the parents who have supported the team all season
and in particular those with key roles in our coaching and administrative staff. A big thank you to Assistant
Coaches Andrew and Nigel, our Manager Guy, Scorer Scott and utility Marty.

Go Hornets.
Thank you,

David Greer
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Tigers

Senior League

Coach Greg Donaghey

Manager Greg Donaghey
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At the time of writing this report the Tigers will head into a do or die finals showdown with Pittwater after
Dave’s team, the Panthers defeated them and advanced directly into the GF. Well done Dave. Hope to be
there in 2 weeks!

To advance into the Final we completed a great game against Forest with plenty of hitting and some great
pitching from Max. Well played.

| wanted to start by saying thanks to all the parents who helped this year incl. Suey as assistant coach, all
those that helped with umpiring (Stu & Simon in particular), scoring, pitch counting, training & finally a big
thank-you to all the parents for participating & driving the kids all over.

Our Team for the 2020/21 season was Harry, Luke, Zac, Jackson, Max, Deon, Jaylen, Oli, Hugo & Ash.

The Tigers lost Deon & Hugo later in the year with Deon injuring his knee after some strong performances
with the bat. Being denied that home run only for his brother Jaylen to get one in the same game must
have hurt as much as that knee operation!

We had great pitching depth with Max, Jackson, Zac and Luke being our regulars but this didn’t stop
Jaylen, Deon & Harry stepping up when required. Oli hadn’t played baseball at all but | was very proud of
the way he trained, practiced and never gave up. His improvement from where he started has been
fantastic to watch.

Special mention to Ash for playing up an age. He can really crush that ball! Jaylen has been our main
catcher and has been great behind the plate but also a real leader in the team.

Congratulations to Luke, Zac, Jackson and Max for making the All Stars Rep Team & for their quality of play
at all times. Good luck boys.

Thanks,
Greg
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Panthers

Senior League

Coach David Gledhill

Manager David Gledhill

Baseball Club
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The Panthers have had an interesting season with some great early games then a bit of a slump prior to
Christmas but have come back in the new year the sharpest they have been all season. This was shown in
the near flawless performance in the Major Semi-final where we beat the undefeated Pittwater side to
move straight into the Grand Final.

The Panthers this year are Cam, Cooper, Dan, Dom, Ewen, Harvey, James, Jared, Kane, Ryan and Tom.

Thanks again this year go to Greg D for working together with us to have a combined training with his
Tigers every Monday afternoon. It makes it so much more enjoyable and our games on Fridays are always
so competitive and close.

Thanks also to Scott Lander for helping at every training session. Shane - thank you for your help on game
day, Greg B - thanks for your assistance at training and Base umpiring. Thanks to all the scorers and pitch
counters Alison, Hayley, Emelia, Sara, Linda and Al.

This year a few players might play their last year in junior baseball. Jared is one player that played in the
first team | was involved in way back in under 8s as a Bee and | am a part of his last junior season as a
Panther. | know he will be around baseball for many years to come. Well done Jared.

Remember baseball does not stop when you finish juniors; there is a competition for all of us at all levels
and ages.

Congratulations to Dan, Kane, Cam, Jared, Ryan and James for all making the All-star sides this year.

Lastly whilst | have thanked most of you already, this goes to all the parents that bring their kids to the
games every Friday evening or are there to take them to training. Thank you for making baseball a part of
your family.

Hope to see you on the diamonds during winter or back again next Season.

Dave Gledhill
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Minor League

We have had yet another successful year in our minor league divisions for both summer and winter.
COVID had a major impact on the start of the winter season which almost didn’t even happen. However,
thanks to the delegates in the minor league a season started and the 4th grade teams had a tremendous
season. Most of our winter teams finished within the top 4 and the Seasiders Lynx ultimately won the

competition.

The summer side has also had an amazing season with them going into the grand final. Seasiders wishes
them the best in their upcoming grand final this Saturday.

Coming of the back of these successful seasons we have continued to attract more players with this
upcoming winter season having the returning 4 teams and an additional team being formed.

| believe that Seasiders has been able to foster a culture of sportsman and a love for the sport throughout
it juniors divisions and this is evident in our minor league divisions as well.

Have fun this season and enjoy what we have to offer here at the Seasiders.

Aaron Gunning
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2020/21 Honour Roll

Name Team Games Division

200 + Games

Jared Cupp Panthers Senior League

Tom Gledhill Panthers Senior League

Zac Morris Tigers Senior League

Harry Coddington Tigers Senior League

Jackson Taylor Tigers Senior League

Gabriel Clemmett Hornets Junior League

Austin Holley Hornets Junior League

James Peel Hornets Junior League

Garrett Schaper Hornets Junior League

100 + Games

Kane Flew Panthers Senior League

Daniel Mills Panthers Senior League

Luke Donaghey Tigers Senior League

Nicholas Baer Hornets Junior League

Oliver Ferguson Hornets Junior League

James Greer Hornets Junior League

William Jeremiassen Hornets Junior League

Kaden Cupp Falcons LL Major

William Rhys Mulveny Falcons LL Major

Hugo Tindale Tigers Senior League

Zander Highland Eagles Junior League

James Lander Panthers/Eagles Junior League

Ash Egan Tigers/Eagles Junior League

Chase Murray Condors LL Major

Benjamin Baer Lions LL Major

Liam Lidgard Lions LL Major

Deon Salameh Tigers Senior League

Jaylen Salameh Tigers Senior League

Hudson Carberry Eagles Junior League
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Oscar Carberry

Eagles

Junior League

Noah Stone

Condors

LL Major

Christopher Porteous

Falcons

LL Major

Harley Gibson

Lions

LL Major

Harrison Murphy

Lions

LL Major

Sam Sparks

Lions

LL Major

Toby Morse

Snow Leopards

LL Minor

Up to 100 games

Ryan Barnes

Panthers

Senior League

Cooper Franks

Panthers

Senior League

Dominic Garner

Panthers

Senior League

Sienna Gledhill

Eagles

Junior League

Dan Atkinson

Condors

LL Major

Luka Matwejev

Condors

LL Major

Sebastian Matwejev

Condors

LL Major

Hugh Richter

Lions

LL Major

Lachlan Scholfield

Lynxes

LL Minor

Owen Thwaites

Lynxes

LL Minor

Harvey Armiger

Panthers

Senior League

Ewen Pollock

Panthers

Senior League

Oliver Beck

Eagles

Junior League

Zachary Lark

Eagles

Junior League

Cameron Yeomans

Eagles

Junior League

William Braund

Hornets

Junior League

Kian Salameh

Condors

LL Major

Oliver Nunn

Falcons

LL Major

Ted Schipp

Falcons

LL Major

Jake Schipp

Falcons

LL Major

Hudson Apps

Lions

LL Major

Toby Kick

Lions

LL Major

Oscar Scott

Lynxes

LL Minor

Dashiel Weck

Lynxes

LL Minor

Samuel Malseed

Snow Leopards

LL Minor

Cooper Apps

Wild Cats

LL Zooka

Alex Brown

Wild Cats

LL Zooka

Flynn Donnelly

Wild Cats

LL Zooka

Up to 50 games

Max Austin

Tigers

Senior League

Max Walls

Eagles

Junior League

James Houghton

Condors

LL Major

Leo Landers

Condors

LL Major

Lawson Tyrrell

Condors

LL Major

James Randall

Falcons

LL Major
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George Jarrett

Lions

LL Major

Oscar Rudner

Lions

LL Major

Matthew Brown

Lynxes

LL Minor

Charlie Melov

Lynxes

LL Minor

Samuel Cannon

Snow Leopards

LL Minor

Harvey Graham

Snow Leopards

LL Minor

Jake Loughnan

Snow Leopards

LL Minor

Archer Mathews

Snow Leopards

LL Minor

Reuben Thomas

Snow Leopards

LL Minor

Leo Anderson

Owls

LL Zooka

Aidan Clarke

Owls

LL Zooka

Oscar Denney

Owls

LL Zooka

Jack Augustyn

Pumas

LL Zooka

Dominic Bonomi

Pumas

LL Zooka

Eduardo Cervantes
Ugarte

Pumas

LL Zooka

Sonny Gibson

Pumas

LL Zooka

Cooper Lidbury

Pumas

LL Zooka

Chase Russell

Pumas

LL Zooka

Muku Shines

Pumas

LL Zooka

Johan Thompson

Pumas

LL Zooka

Lennie West

Pumas

LL Zooka

Olivia Goodland

Wild Cats

LL Zooka

Douglas Nicholson

Wild Cats

LL Zooka

Aengus O'Hagan

Wild Cats

LL Zooka

Noah Richmond

Wild Cats

LL Zooka

Obe Shines

Wild Cats

LL Zooka

Luke Richmond

Fire Ants

LL T Ball

Lawson Scholfield

Fire Ants

LL T Ball

Grace Wright

Bees

U8 T Ball

Hayden Andrews

Kites

U8 T Ball

Elias Clarkin

Kites

U8 T Ball

Noah Donnelly

Kites

U8 T Ball

Cameron Lorenzo

Panthers

Senior League

Oliver Wakeling

Tigers

Senior League

Keira Becker

Hornets

Junior League

Chloe Mcllrath

Hornets

Junior League

Sophia Nunn

Hornets

Junior League

Reilly Smart

Hornets

Junior League

Owen Bamford

Condors

LL Major

Nathan Kemmers

Condors

LL Major

Zaine Biasi

Falcons

LL Major

Ben Mooney

Falcons

LL Major

Bradie Obili

Falcons

LL Major

Lewis Warby

Falcons

LL Major

Harvey MacArthur

Lions

LL Major

Max McLachlan

Lions

LL Major

Sam Thickpenny-Lee

Lions

LL Major

Oscar Brown

Lynxes

LL Minor

Rocco Griffiths

Lynxes

LL Minor
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Owen Tiller

Lynxes

LL Minor

Axel Walls

Lynxes

LL Minor

Lillie Bellis

Snow Leopards

LL Minor

Leonardo Makhlouf

Snow Leopards

LL Minor

Maxx Brown

Owls

LL Zooka

Javier Catril

Owls

LL Zooka

Harnoore Kaur

Owls

LL Zooka

Harrison Leggo

Owls

LL Zooka

Mia-Cheri Lokeni

Owls

LL Zooka

Kai Pedersen-Jones

Owls

LL Zooka

Kalani Ribeiro

Owls

LL Zooka

Jack Burgess

Pumas

LL Zooka

Lachlan Gibbs

Pumas

LL Zooka

Isla Aspinall

Wild Cats

LL Zooka

Jet Ropiha

Wild Cats

LL Zooka

Isaac Watson

Wild Cats

LL Zooka

Fox Cuthbert

Fire Ants

LL T Ball

Leo Edmunds

Fire Ants

LL T Ball

Frankie Foulsham

Fire Ants

LL T Ball

Saxon MacArthur

Fire Ants

LL T Ball

Flynn Madden

Fire Ants

LL T Ball

Jayden Jessop

Fire Ants

LL T Ball

Eli Parkinson

Fire Ants

LL T Ball

Desi Casellini

Bees

U8 T Ball

Enzo Casellini

Bees

U8 T Ball

Tobias Farruggio

Bees

U8 T Ball

Rocco Farruggio

Bees

U8 T Ball

Poppy Leven

Bees

U8 T Ball

Elizabeth Manchee

Bees

U8 T Ball

Paige Steadman

Bees

U8 T Ball

Jack Windred

Bees

U8 T Ball

Emily Wood

Bees

U8 T Ball

William Brailey

Kites

U8 T Ball

Max Brannan

Kites

U8 T Ball

Harper Chapman

Kites

U8 T Ball

Harry Dodd

Kites

U8 T Ball

Logan Lass-Sanches

Kites

U8 T Ball

August Ropiha

Kites

U8 T Ball

Lucas Stefl

Kites

U8 T Ball
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2020/21 Representatives

Congratulations to all the Seasiders that were named in their respective age division’s All Star squad

during this season:

Rookies Cup
Sonny Gibson
Muku Shines
Samuel Cannon

Dominic Bonomi

LL Major
Kaden Cupp
Harley Gibson
Ted Schipp

Intermediate League

Sienna Gledhill
Zander Highland
Hugh Richter
Zach Lark
Junior League
Ryan Barnes
Ash Egan

Oliver Ferguson
James Greer
Austin Holley
James Lander
James Peel
Senior League
Max Austin
Jared Cupp
Luke Donaghey
Kane Flew
Daniel Mills

Zac Morris
Cameron Lorenzo

Jackson Taylor
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Manly Seasiders
Baseball Club

Baseball by the Beach




